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Kommentarar frå programstyret: 

There is a common agreement upon the fact that, for both the sensor and the academic staff, the 
pandemic is to be considered as a clearly impacting factor for some of conclusions drawn. In this 
sense, the academic members of staff acknowledge the hindrances that such a contextual factor 
brought along and that are reflected on the report such as: the uncertainty of the situation affected 
not only students but also teaching members, the change from campus teaching to online teaching in 
terms of technological competence, the clarity of communication between teaching members and 
students regarding subject requirements and expectations, and the students need to supplement 
lectures with more dialogical seminars. 
 
The academic members of staff take into note of the recommendations from the report regarding 
course concentration at 100 level and plan further action for upcoming semesters. There is set an 
attempt to spread out in time these courses so that students have more time to delve into the three 
areas (literature, language and history/culture) of the program. In terms of technology use, the 
Spanish program is undergoing a complete change since the course offer at a 100 level is being 
offered both in campus and online from fall 2020. Thus, despite the sensor comments regarding 
courses at 100 level in spring 2020 are taken into consideration, the format and content and 
evaluation has completely changed so that online and campus teaching may be successfully 
undertaken. This is the case for example of SPLA109. For example, the use of digital resources and 
tailor suited digital materials opens room for the use of flipped classroom as suggested in the report 
which will eventually bring about more student active learning and participation. 
 



Finally, regarding the suggested need for an increased number of seminars expressed by students, 
the academic members of staff feel the urge to note that the possibility of increasing and addressing 
such a need is directly affected by the availability of teaching resources. Although the 
recommendation is positively perceived, the lack and loss of resources in the future clearly affect 
being able to implement it.  
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